August 1, 2016 Borough Council Meeting

The regular monthly meeting of the Stewartstown Borough Council was called to order at 7:00 p.m. In attendance were: Gordon Wisnom, Roy Burkins, Kenton Kurtz, Michael Ellinger and Polly Kreiss. Also in attendance were: Attorney Craig Sharnetzka, Melissa Matthews and Ira Walker.  Bill Gemmill, Donna Bloom, Mayor Hertzberger and Dennis Sarpen were absent. 
GENERAL BUSINESS
Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the minutes from the July 5, 2016 Council meeting. Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried.
Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the general fund financial statements, including checks dated July 1st thru July 20th,  2016 totaling $113,074.22 seconded by Mr. Burkins and the motion was carried. 
Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the sewer fund financial statement, including checks dated July 1st thru July 20th,  2016 totaling $84,082.87 seconded by Ms. Kreiss and the motion was carried.  
Ms. Kreiss made a motion to approve the water fund financial statement, including checks dated July 1st thru July 20th, 2016 totaling $32,359.99 seconded by Mr. Burkins and the motion was carried. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

Council recognized Phil Robinson on behalf of Messina Plaza.  Mr. Robinson stated that Mr. Messina is having issues renting a portion of the building due to the fact that the property is zoned as a Profession Center which does not allow for more than 2 commercial uses on the site.  The property owner would like to get permission to use the upper floor of the building for retail.  Mr. Wisnom suggested that Mr. Robinson first take this issue to the Planning Commission before presenting it to Council.
Council recognized Janet McElwain on behalf of the Mason Dixon Library. Ms. McElwain presented a report based on the library funds and thanked Council for the past support and for helping with the purchase of the automatic doors. Also, there will be a fundraising even on September 10th and all are invited.  She also requested a possible increase in the annual donation.

SOLICITOR’S REPORT
Attorney Sharnetzka stated his office had received a complaint regarding the movie theater at 3 S. Main Street.  The Zoning Officer created a violation notice under the Nuisance Ordinance.  The property owner had agreed to contact the Zoning Officer tomorrow. 

ENGINEER’S REPORT

 Mr. Sarpen's report was read by Council in his absence. 
With regard to the right of way for East Pennsylvania Avenue there is no definitive answer.  An Ordinance adopting he street was not located.  The PADOT liquid fuel tax list shows the right of way to be 30 feet.   A map from 1886 identifying the street as East Street shows it to be 22 feet wide.  The Solicitor should provide some guidance on this matter. 

Mr. Sarpen's report noted that not much progress has been made regarding the second estimate for the repair work for East Pennsylvania Avenue.  Once quantities or scope of work is received other contractors will be contacted.

The Borough received a storm water complaint from 46 Mill Street.  Mark Clark form Mr. Sarpen's office will investigate.

As soon as Ravensliffe revised some storm water calculations, they should be submitting a revised Preliminary Plan and then a Phase 1 Final Plan. 

Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the cost of $6000 for Donnie Marstellar to complete repair work on East Pennsylvania.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried. 
Mr. Ellinger made a motion that issuance of the final Use & Occupancy permit for the Dollar General store will be contingent on the issues being corrected within 60 days and the final U&O will be issued in 90 days if those issues are resolved.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried. 

OPERATOR’S REPORT
Mr. Walker presented his report to Council. 
Mr. Ellinger made a motion to approve the purchase of one 2" source meter as a spare for  a cost of $795.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried.

Mr. Burkins made a motion approve testing until the end of the year for a new corrosive inhibitor chemical.  Mr. Ellinger seconded and the motion was carried. 
 MAYOR’S REPORT

Mayor Herzberger was not in attendance.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Mr. Ellinger made a motion to approve EMC Insurance renewal through August 2017 for a total of $67,807.  Mr. Kurtz seconded and the motion was carried.  The return dividend this year was the highest  ever received for a total if $8,373.60.
Mr. Wisnom made a motion to appoint Mr. Kurtz as an alternate for the Police Commission.  Mr. Ellinger seconded and the motion was carried. The new arrangement allows Mr. Burkins and the Mayor to hold the 2 voting seats with Mr. Kurtz as the alternate. 

There being no further business, Mr. Kurtz made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Burkins and the Stewartstown Borough Council meeting adjourned at 8:10 pm. 
Respectfully Submitted,
Cindy McCartin

Minute Taker/Transcriber  
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